[image: image1.png]



Essex Fire Authority 




Report to the Constituent Authorities 

22 April 2009


1. HEALTH & SAFETY RESPONSIBILITY FOR ELECTED MEMBERS

We received a new booklet launched by the Institute of Safety and Health (IOSH) titled ‘Think About Health and Safety – What elected members of local authorities need to know’.
The booklet advises Members of their Health & Safety roles and responsibilities and briefly discusses the relevant law, penalties, cost of accidents/ ill health (including ‘hidden costs’), policy and management, advice, training and risk management.
2. ANNUAL AUDIT AND INSPECTION LETTER

The Audit Commission has recently undertaken a comprehensive assessment of the Authority’s performance, drawing on the most recent Direction of Travel and Comprehensive Performance Assessment (CPA) reviews and findings from the 2007/08 audit of the Authority.  For the third year in succession the Audit Commission’s overall judgement is that Essex Fire Authority is ‘3 - improving well’, and performing well in key priority areas. 

The Commission has also undertaken a fire and rescue service assessment of the Authority which focuses on service delivery and looks at the effectiveness of the service as experienced by recipients of its activities. This part of the assessment considers two elements. 

· Performance information 

· Operational assessment of service delivery 

The Commission’s overall fire and rescue assessment is ‘4 - performing strongly, well above minimum requirements’. 

The third element of the audit is Use of Resources which is derived from an assessment of financial reporting, management, and standing, internal control and value for money. The overall Use of Resources assessment is ‘2 - performing adequately’ It should be noted that the Service has moved from a 2 to a 3 in the value for money assessment and the main areas which prevented an overall move to a score of 3 were related to end of year account reporting and the timing of developments in the Service’s approach to Business Continuity Management.

‘Improving well’ as an overall assessment is particularly notable when considered against other factors such as the move to Kelvedon Park and a challenging IRMP, both from last year. 

3. HOAX CALL ACTIVITY 

The Service reported a 28% reduction in hoax calls since 2006 through a combination of education and enforcement.  
Councillor Anthony Hedley
Chairman
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